
Council file No. 21-0890-S1

ENERGY, CLIMATE CHANGE, ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE, AND RIVER COMMITTEE
REPORT relative to the current contractual workforce standards for Electric Vehicle
installations citywide, and the plan to adopt the Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Training
Program (EVITP).

Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (O’Farrell – De Leon):

INSTRUCT the Chief Procurement Officer, with the assistance of the Bureau of Contract
Administration, the Department of General Services, the Los Angeles Department of Water
and Power, and other relevant City agencies to report with a review and recommendations of
current contractual workforce standards for Electric Vehicle installations citywide, and to
include in the report a plan to adopt the EVITP, as described in California Public Utilities
Code 740.20 as part of the Electric Vehicle Master Plan, (Council file No. 21-0890).

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative
Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement:  None submitted.

Summary:

On June 16, 2022, your Committee considered Motion (O’Farrell – De Leon) relative to the
current contractual workforce standards for Electric Vehicle installations citywide, and the
plan to adopt the EVITP, as described in the California Public Utilities Code 740.20 as part of
the Electric Vehicle Master Plan. The Motion attached to the Council file includes some
background on the matter.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Energy, Climate Change,
Environmental Justice, and River Committee moved to approve the recommendation
reflected above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

ENERGY, CLIMATE CHANGE, ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE, AND RIVER COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
O’FARRELL: YES
KORETZ: ABSENT
CEDILLO: ABSENT
DE LEON: YES
KREKORIAN: YES
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